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Meadowlake Master Plan with possible HFSC Relocation sites (Red), potential new runway 

(Green), and current operating location (Yellow).  See decision on which site was choosen inside. 
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 Club and Member Notes 
 

The club roster and duty schedule are available on-line at the club website. Members 
are responsible for knowing when they have duty! 
 

http://www.highflights.com/members/roster/roster.html 
 

http://www.highflights.com/members/sched/currentsched.html 
 

 You can now access the Glider Reservation page directly: 
 

http://www.mcsi.com/hfsc/reservations.dll 
 

Next Board Meetings – Apr 10th and May 8th.  All club members are invited 
(encouraged) to attend.  Board meetings are held in the HFSC Ops Trailer. 
 

Please remember to check the online reservation the evening before your duty 
assignments to see if we will have early training activity scheduled.  If we do, then 
you will need to be at the field early, 0800, otherwise, you can arrive by 0930 as 
usual. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Progress on 89H was put on hold while we evaluated installation of a CG release. The 
CG Release purchase and installation was funded nearly entirely by contributions 
from the members.  The kit has been purchased and is being installed.  We expect to 
have 89H back in service during the first part of April. 
  

Relocation 
 

Following the spring Safety Meeting, we held a General Membership Meeting.  We 
discussed the results of the just conducted survey (see below for all survey 
results) and then discussed the pending relocation due to development of the 
Johnston property.  3 options were presented (see cover photo).  The membership 
provided a lot of positive input about the options.  At the board meeting, the 
board selected to relocate to site #2, south of the windsock near the MLAA 
equipment barn.  Site #3, further south near the Turf Runway was deemed 
premature.  The Turf runway is not yet ready for full time use.  We need to 
continue with the development as well as let development of the airport play out a 
little further.  Site #1 was deemed too risky, if development of the Johnson 
Property begins this summer, we could be cut off from the area we would need to 
use for operations.  Site #2 seemed to have better longer term potential (3 yrs to 
many yrs), gave use good access to our current operating areas as well as 
improved access to the west side of the main runway for North operations. We 
also have good access to the turf runway so we can conduct operations there this 
summer while we continue to develop it.  Finally, we will likely be able to get 
power from MLAA for our operations trailer.  John Norton and Frank Molli are 
working on the site layout for the new site.  Watch for emails in the coming weeks 
alerting you to the need for work parties to move all of our tie downs, trailers, and 
equipment to the new site. 
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7AS is still in the process of being repaired.  Doug has replaced the main tire.  
However, the repair to the tail section has encountered a snag.  Doug is working with 
the factory and the US distributor to resolve the issues.  At this time we have no 
expected return to service date for our Blanik. 
 

The rejuvenation of our tow plane, 08Z, has been completed and it is ready to go for 
the soaring season.  We owe a huge debt of gratitude to Mark Buist, Bill Bowman, 
and Mike Donnelly for all of the hours and effort they have put into the work. Thank 
them when you see them at the field. 
 

At the March board meeting, the board voted to raise some HFSC Fees.  After nearly 
20 yrs at $30/mo the monthly dues have been raised to $35/mo effective April 1st.  
The board also increased the tow hook up fee to $9 from $7 and the Intro Ride price 
to $95.  At the April board meeting, we will likely raise a few other fees related to 
these increases to keep all fees in “sync”. 
 

We will again try Wednesday Flying.  The first Wednesday will be April 14th.  This 
will work same as last year.  No assigned crew.  We will have an assigned tow pilot, 
However, if no one is signed up on the schedule to fly by Tuesday evening at 2000 hrs 
the Tow Pilot is not required to come out to the field. 
 

The board has scheduled the following Camps/Safaris for this summer: 
 

 Silverwest Camp   May 28-31 
 Moriarty Safari   June 14-18 
 Meadowlake Badge Camp June 26 – July 4 
 

More on each camp as it gets closer.  We need a camp coordinator for Silverwest. 
John Scott will lead the Safari to Moriarty.  We’re still considering other possibilities 
for another Safari in August and another Camp in September.  We’re open to 
suggestions on locations.  Crawford is a possibility for a Safari as is Salida. The 
runway at La Veta is still in need of repair, but we are checking on it.   Creede is still 
possible if enough folks want to make the trek.  Let us know what your are thinking. 
 

HFSC held the first Annual Spring Safety Meeting on Mar 13th.  We had 27 of 32 
local members in attendance.  The meeting was very positive and we had a lot of good 
discussion.  Dan Rund from the USAFA talked about their airspace use in the area of 
Meadowlake and their operations in general in our area.  Kevin Brooks presented 
the “10 Things your instructor told you that you’ve forgotten” presentation from the 
SSA convention.  Kevin tailored it to be HFSC specific.  Jim Densmore talked a little 
more about airspace, towing, and tow signals.  Randy Rothe wrapped up with a 
discussion of checklists and solicited help in developing a standard set of checklist 
for HFSC. 
 

Kevin Brooks has agreed to write a Saftey Article for the High Flyer beginning with 
the next issue.  If you have any ideas send them to Kevin.  I’m sure he will also glady 
act as editor for any complete articles on safety you might like to submit. 
 

Marty Grove has agreed to act as the HFSC Youth Coordinator. Marty will initially be 
working with EAA Chapter 72 to get HFSC more involved with Young Eagles and to 
coordinate our participation on May 15th in the National Learn to Fly day. 
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Membership Survey  
 

Starting below and on the next several pages are the complete results of the recently 
conducted Membership Survey.  I think you can see that the board has already acted 
on several of the suggestions from the survey.  We will continue to consider the 
information contained in the survey as we make decisions for the club.  If you’ve 
suggested some specific actions you’d like the club to take, you should attend the 
monthly board meetings, present your ideas, and be prepared to lead the effort if we 
act on your suggestion.  This is an all volunteer club.  I like to think that this means 
ALL of us will volunteer. 
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Day Date Chief Line Tow

Saturday 27-Mar Jim Van Namee Mark Buist Jim Densmore

Sunday 28-Mar Mark Huff Boris Lenov Mike Donnelly

Saturday 3-Apr Mark Huff John Browning

Sunday 4-Apr Marty Grove Sam Frazier

Saturday 10-Apr John Norton Mike Gallops

Sunday 11-Apr Kevin Brooks Karl Gordon

Wednesday 14-Apr n/a

Saturday 17-Apr Dub Wiltrout Benjamin Bookman

Sunday 18-Apr Frank Molli Kevin Williams

Wednesday 21-Apr n/a

Saturday 24-Apr Jim Van Namee Mark Buist

Sunday 25-Apr John Scott Boris Lenov

Wednesday 28-Apr n/a

Saturday 1-May Mark Huff John Browning

Sunday 2-May Marty Grove Sam Frazier

Wednesday 5-May n/a

Saturday 8-May John Norton Mike Gallops

Sunday 9-May Kevin Brooks Karl Gordon

Wednesday 12-May n/a

Saturday 15-May Jim Van Namee Benjamin Bookman

Sunday 16-May Frank Molli Kevin Williams

Wednesday 19-May n/a

Saturday 22-May Dub Wiltrout Mark Buist

Sunday 23-May John Scott Boris Lenov

Wednesday 26-May n/a

Saturday 29-May

Sunday 30-May

Current Duty Schedule
Effective Date: 20-Mar-10

Silverwest Camp

Silverwest Camp
 

 

Updated  Duty Rooster with Tow Pilots added will be distributed. 


